
 
 

P R E S S E S T A T E M E N T  

Children hit by Beirut blast must be reunited with relatives  

Beirut, 5 August 2020 - As stories emerge of children being separated from their 
parents after the explosion in Beirut, Save the Children is calling for the safety and 
wellbeing of children and their reunification with relatives to be a key part of the response. 

Jad Sakr, Country Director of Save the Children in Beirut: 
“According to reports in the media, around 300,000 people have been left homeless. That 
means well over 100,000 children have seen their homes destroyed and lost everything 
they had. At the same time, they were being told they temporarily couldn’t go outside 
because of the toxic gas emanating from the blast scene. Injuries such as cuts and 
external bleeding are not being treated at hospitals because almost all Beirut’s health 
institutions have reached full capacity. 

“We don’t yet know how many children have died, but many will have lost their lives or 
been badly injured. Others will have lost their parents or family members in the blast, or 
become separated from them in the chaos that ensued. 

“That can be extremely traumatic for a child. It is vital at such times that children are kept 
safe and feel protected, that they have people they trust to talk to, and that a system is 
set up to reunify children with their parents or other family members. Such a system is 
complicated to manage, and Save the Children is ready to support this if needed.    

“People have started offering their houses to others who have become homeless in the 
blast and have lost everything. Save the Children has been in touch with vulnerable 
families it works with to see if they were harmed, and we stand ready to help where 
needed, to keep children safe, protected and fed. 

“The explosion could not have come at a worse time: during an economic collapse, just a 
day after a COVID-19 lockdown lifted in Beirut, and just before a new lockdown would 
have come into effect. Many people used this window of opportunity to go running, or just 
socialize and hang out at the seaside and escape their worries – very close to where the 
explosion happened. 

“Analysis by Save the Children that was published only last week, showed that over half 
a million  children in greater Beirut were already struggling to survive or were even going 
hungry – and this explosion will have only made their situation worse.” 

Bei Interviewanfragen wenden Sie sich bitte an unsere Pressestelle. 
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Über Save the Children 

Im Nachkriegsjahr 1919 gründete die britische Sozialreformerin und Kinderrechtlerin 

Eglantyne Jebb Save the Children, um Kinder in Deutschland und Österreich vor dem 

Hungertod zu retten. Heute ist die inzwischen größte unabhängige Kinderrechtsorganisation 

der Welt in über 110 Ländern im Einsatz. Save the Children ist da für Kinder in Kriegen, 

Konflikten und Katastrophen – seit 100 Jahren und darüber hinaus. Diese Kinder zu 

schützen, zu stärken und zu fördern ist das zentrale Anliegen der Organisation. Die 

Schwerpunkte der Arbeit liegen in den Bereichen Schule und Bildung, Schutz vor 

Ausbeutung und Gewalt sowie Überleben und Gesundheit. Save the Children setzt sich ein 

für eine Welt, die die Rechte der Kinder achtet. Eine Welt, in der alle Kinder gesund und 

sicher leben und frei und selbstbestimmt aufwachsen können. 
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